Special Taxicab Board Meeting Minutes

October 22, 2009
Members Present:
Barbara Krick
Sarah Singleton
Christopher Taylor



Robert Snider
Tom Crawford

Members Absent:
Douglas Chapman
Guests:



Douglas Armour




Tom Heed, Custom Transit
Deborah Rogalski




John Etter, Blue Cab
Dave Buchel, Select Ride, Inc.


Tammy Pieskie
Richard Clark, Amazing Blue Taxi 

Eugene Pieske
Jason Voeller, All Points Taxi


Officer Bill Clock, AADP
Mohamed Egal
CALLED TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 3:05 p.m. by Robert Snider.  
PUBLIC COMMENTARY
None
OLD BUSINESS

Approval of Taxicab Board meeting minutes, May 28, 2009
Correction on page two in the first paragraph, the sentence should read “Mr. Wade also has his wife or another non-driver go inside the train station and solicit customers and direct them to his cabs.”  Correction on page three, third paragraph, the sentence should read “The city’s attorney’s office is researching law to see if we can regulate limousines in some form”.
Barbara Krick moved to approve the minutes of May 28, 2009 with corrections; Chris Taylor seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

NEW BUSINESS
1.
Custom Transit, Inc. – Taxicab Company Application 
Chris Taylor moved to approve Custom Transit, Inc. company application, seconded by Barbara Krick.  The motion passed.
2.
Across Town Cab – Taxicab Company Application 

Barbara Krick moved to approve Across Town Cab company application with corrections to color scheme from yellow with blue lettering and logo to their original plan of medium grey/blue color with yellow lettering and logo.  The motion was seconded by Chris Taylor.  The motion passed.
3.
New Ordinance:  7:174 Full Service Taxicab Company

Tom Crawford introduced a new ordinance to be considered by the Board for Council recommendation.  He stated that there has been discussion and concerns raised by the local taxicab industry regarding the quality and over-abundance of cabs in Ann Arbor.  Some cab companies wanted the staff to consider a two tier system for taxicab companies.  Mr. Crawford handed out a draft ordinance that explained what it takes to be a full service taxicab company.  A full service taxicab is a company with 10 or more cabs and is subject to the requirement defined in this new ordinance. If the company has less than 10 cabs, the company is subject to the existing ordinance and those requirements.  The new ordinance points out three requirements:  1) 24/7 availability, 2) identify and adopt process for handling loss and found items which includes a location with five miles of the city limits where the items can be claimed and 3) establish a customer complaint process that has a local manager other than the actual driver and would be available Monday-Friday, 9-5pm and would investigate and respond to the customer with five days.
Ms. Krick asked what would be gained or lost by instituting this new ordinance.  Other cab owners said that they didn’t see how this new ordinance would help and disagreed with the necessity of the ordinance.  Tom Crawford reminded the cab owners that they asked staff to come up with a way to handle a company that could come into Ann Arbor with a large fleet, have no local presence or be available 24/7.  John Etter from Blue cab said that if a company outside the area wanted to put a large number of cab in Ann Arbor, they would have to establish a presence with a local office and staff which would created a burden for a company just outside the city limits to come and go with any real commitment to serving the area. He said this would be the upside to the new ordinance. Dave Buchel from Select Ride said that adding a physical address may be something that could be added to the ordinance change.
Barbara Krick moved to approve the new ordinance with the addition of the words “reasonable process” to items 2 of the ordinance and that the ordinance be recommended to council for approval.  Chris Taylor seconded the motion.
Ms. Krick said that a company that is already approved and is outside of the five mile city limit requirement could be grandfathered in.
ADJOURNMENT

Barbara Krick moved to adjourn the meeting, supported by Chris Taylor.  The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 4:03 p.m.
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